
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 29, 2017 

 
Re: Local Workforce Area WIOA 2017 Plan & Compliance Documents – CWDC Decision 
 
The Colorado Workforce Development Council (CWDC) has the responsibility of reviewing and approving 

annual plans under WIOA for each local workforce area. The approval is determined in consultation with the 

Colorado Department of Labor & Employment (CDLE). The Local Area Strategic Plan updates and 

compliance materials were reviewed by the CDLE Regional Services Team, in consultation with CDLE 

Fiscal Auditors, the Human Resources Equal Opportunity Officer, and the Workforce Development 

Programs Contract Coordinator.  Their recommendations were presented to the Colorado Workforce 

Development Council for review and approval. 

 
The Colorado Workforce Development Council approves the Arapahoe Douglas Workforce Area’s 

PY17 plan.  
 

Please contact the Colorado Workforce Development Council offices with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
  

  

Stephanie (Steffens) Veck                                                      Jay Hardy 

Director                                                                                  Chair 
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